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PSA – End of Year Report 

Academic Year 2021-2022 

Introduction 

 

What a difference a year makes!  From a continuation of the challenging coronavirus situation at the 

start of the academic year, to a return to close to normality at the end.  Thank you for your continued 

support for the Parent Staff Association (PSA) as we champion our school and our community. 

 

Although some of our plans to both meet and raise funds were thwarted by the pandemic at the start 

of the year, we finished the year being able to re-commence raising money for the school.  We held a 

successful pre-loved uniform sale at Shape House in May, ran stalls at Brit fete (special thanks to Kerry 

Farr for tirelessly planning, setting up and running the hugely successful tombola stall with her family) 

and sold jubilee merchandise.   

 

Donna Pauli, our fantastic Communications Manager, had to step down from the post recently.  

Donna helped re-ignite the PSA with her talent and enthusiasm during her time as our 

Communications Manager and we would like to thank her for all her hard work and wish her every 

success in the future.   

 

The Future  

 

As we progress into the next academic year, we strive to build on our strong relationship with the 

school and support a vast array of initiatives and events that can now take place.  The PSA will be on 

hand to welcome new parents during the introductory sessions booked to take place during the start 

of the new term.  In this way we hope to develop a strong foundation of willing volunteers that will 

prove vital as we move forward.    

 

Joining the PSA is a fabulous way to meet people whilst raising money to help our fantastic school.  

The Association offers a valuable opportunity to parents to assist in enhancing the learning experience 

for all the children at the British Section.  We welcome new parents and the ideas and enthusiasm that 

they bring.   

 

Financial Position 

 

Our annual income potential for this academic year was reduced due to the pandemic.  However, 

we still managed to raise monies through our stalls and sales at the end of the academic year (see 

below) and we currently hold over 8,800 euros in funds.  This will enable us to purchase leaver coins 

and be able to fund initiatives in the school in the new academic year. 
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Our PSA team 

 

We hope to recruit new active members to the PSA.  If you would like to help us with ideas, planning 

and running events and fundraising do please get in touch.   

 

We are currently looking for a new Communications Manager.  If you love communicating with 

people and are social media and Information and Communications Technology savvy, we would love 

to have you on our team to help publicise the PSA.   

 

If you are interested in joining the PSA or volunteering your time to support events please contact Vicki 

Manders-Trett for more details at: victoria.manderstrett@shape.nato.int 

 

 

PSA Core Members team 

 

Heather Travers – Chair/Parent 

Vicki Manders-Trett- Secretary/Parent 

Lynne Robertson – Treasurer/School Business Manager/Parent 
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